From: Phillips, Kendra

Sent: Tuesday, July 03, 2001 10:08 AM

To: Phillips, Kendra

Subject: FW: Comments on Project ID 25034

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

-----Original Message-----

From: Guensch, Gregory R [mailto:Greg.Guensch@pnl.gov]

Sent: Monday, July 02, 2001 4:12 PM

To: 'kphillips@nwppc.org'

Subject: Comments on Project ID 25034

Dear ISRP,

In regards to comments of Project 25034 

Develop a Nutrient/Food-Chain Management Tool for Watershed-River Systems.

A confirmation letter from Todd Pearsons is attached which addresses the primary

ISRP concern by confirming WDFW commitment to providing the data.

I can assure you that the proposal was developed with substantial input from

Todd Pearsons and that Todd and the staff at WDFW are very committed to the data

collection scheme proposed.  Todd in particular feels that this project will

provide the WDFW with an opportunity to perform a much needed evaluation of the

ecological response in the Yakima Subbasin to the ongoing nutrient enhancement

programs in the American, Little Naches and Bumping Rivers.  

The ISRP also expressed concern that the results of this study may not be

available in time to add to the debate because of the number of nutrient

enhancement projects in progress.  I believe, however, that there is no

substantial data collection or monitoring occurring on any of the nutrient

introduction programs in progress east of the Cascades.  To our knowledge, the

only other nutrient enhancement study planned for east of the Cascades is the

Assessment of 3 Alternative Methods of Nutrient Enhancement on Biological

Communities in Columbia River Tributaries (Innovative Project 200100900).  This

project will not begin adding carcass analogs until 2002 and will not add actual

carcasses until 2003, pending approval. Subsequently, our proposed

Nutrient/Food-Chain Management Tool project is the fastest way to obtain

meaningful data because data collection can begin in Spring 2002 in ecologically

(and politically) established programs that are approved to continue.
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